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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
April 3, 2024
Present:  D. Cecutti, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:   None
Staff:       S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the March 2024 meeting. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
· The Committee recommended that Visit Dublin’s attorney continue to negotiate the organization’s offer of $200 to the legal firm requesting compensation for the Copyright Image claim in the amount of $2,750.
· Scott will firm up a budget and agenda with Bill Geist for a new Board Member Orientation that will be offered this summer.
· Dave will begin to compile a list of possible additions to the Executive Committee and will update the Committee at the next few meetings. 
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of March 2024 Meeting Minutes – Dave welcomed the group to the April Executive Committee Meeting via TEAMS. Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the March 2024 meeting. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The February Bed Tax was $87,087 compared to $72,621 last February, an increase of 14.4 percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax in 2024 is 15.8 percent over the projected budget. There is a current budget surplus of $24,463 after the first quarter of the year.
b. Balance Sheet – The current total in the checking and saving accounts through April 1 is $670,480. Account receivables total $11,400 – all related to the Partnership Program. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $314,561. To diversify, both CDs are located at separate banks – US Bank and Riverside Bank of Dublin.

c. Profit & Loss – Through April 1, total expenses year-to-date stand at 22.5 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 13.2 percent. New income and expense line items have been created to accurately track the new Everything Dublin Merchandise Store. All line items to date are on budget as expected.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. New Board Member Orientation – Scott started a discussion asking the Committee their opinion on the current new Board Member Orientation. The Orientation includes several elements including, meeting with the Board Chair and CEO, meet with staff for operational overview, review Board of Director’s Web Page and attend one Executive Committee Meeting. Scott noted that 11 of the 15 current Board Members are in their 1st or 2nd term, meaning it’s a very young Board. Scott researched what other organizations are doing for an Orientation and most are implementing similar tactics to what Visit Dublin is doing. One option discussed was to retain Bill Geist, Visit Dublin’s Strategic Planning facilitator, and create a one-hour, virtual orientation that encompasses not only what Visit Dublin does but includes a larger view of what organizations similar to Visit Dublin does for their respective communities. This would be offered once a year, and invitations would also be sent to current Board Members. Scott to work with Bill Geist to develop an agenda and budget for the new board member orientation.
b. Dublin City Schools – Kristy Venne will be leaving Dublin City Schools at the end of this school year and thus leaving the Visit Dublin Board of Directors as one of its Attraction Representatives and sole Dublin City School representative. Scott is meeting with Dublin City School’s Superintendent Dr. John Marschhausen to discuss possible recommendations to fill Kristy’s Board position. Scott will bring replacement names to the Executive Committee for consideration at the May meeting.
c. Executive Committee Additions – The Committee discussed the need to add a voting Board Member to the Executive Committee. Scott said the industry standard for the number of Executive Committee members on a Board is 3-7 members. Currently, Visit Dublin has six Executive Committee Members that includes two voting members. Dave will begin to compile a list of possible additions to the Executive Committee and will update the Committee at the next few meetings.
d. Copyright Image Claim – Scott reviewed the copyright issue discussed last month - in 2014 Visit Dublin posted a photo that was taken from the internet for the purpose of creating a blog posted on the Visit Dublin website – not our policy but an honest mistake. The image was not used anyplace else and not used for any financial gain. Last month, we received a notice from a legal firm in California that the photo was copyrighted and asked for $3,000. After discussing with our legal team, there are legal firms out there that specialize in searching for photos that are used without permission – referred as “copyright ambulance chasers.” It’s getting so sophisticated that there are bots out there searching websites and even photos created for the sole purpose of entrapping companies to use them. This is not unique to us – the same thing happened to Experience Columbus and CVBs across the country.
Visit Dublin’s counsel is recommending settling the claim by offering $250 and not to exceed $1,000. The Committee recommended at the March Executive Committee Meeting that Visit Dublin’s attorney offer $200. The legal firm in California responded with a lower offer for Visit Dublin to pay $2,750 instead of $3,000. Scott noted that Visit Dublin’s current legal expenses stand at $1,250.
The Committee recommended that Visit Dublin’s attorney continue to negotiate the organization’s offer of $200 to the legal firm requesting compensation for the Copyright Image claim.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. “Everything Dublin” Merchandise Store – The first few weeks of the “Everything Dublin” merchandise store has been a tremendous success! To date, nearly $3,000 in sales have been generated and the Eclipse Shirt has been extremely successful. Visit Dublin will receive a percentage of proceeds for each sale. Because of the success, Visit Dublin and the City of Dublin have developed a few policies that include: No other organizations beyond the City and Visit Dublin will sell merchandise on the site with the rationale being that we want to keep the integrity and vision of the store providing high quality merchandise that is in high demand and markets the City of Dublin in a world-class manner; Visit Dublin fields all requests from other organizations, residents, private companies, etc. requesting to participate on the site – this will take pressure off the city as a government entity; Keep items sold on the site to those that are appealing and marketable. Scott has also added a new revenue and expense line item for Merchandise to better track the success of the program.
b. Solar Eclipse – Dublin will be in the “path of totality” for a total solar eclipse next week on April 8. Visit Dublin is preparing for the event in hopes to attract travelers for this rare occurrence. Staff are implementing a marketing strategy and creating a VIP Viewing on top of the Library Parking Garage. The event will be offered to Bus Tours and other VIPs who have purchased a package. Staff have also created and branded Eclipse viewing glasses for the event as well. In addition to those booking packages, staff have invited other local stakeholders to the viewing location.
c. The Other Dublin Campaign – Visit Dublin’s “The Other Dublin" campaign surpassed all goals generating more than 120 million media impressions worldwide including numerous European media outlets. The campaign featured billboards, social ads and media placements offering our friends in Dublin, Ireland a free pint for anyone that made the 3,566-mile trek from Ireland to the “other Dublin” from March 8-18. Ten Ireland visitors actually made the trip. Staff will present the final results of the campaign at the April Board Meeting.
d. Artificial Intelligence Policy – Scott continues to gather information on Marketing Artificial Intelligence. One initial tactic is creating a policy for staff on the current and future use of AI in the workplace. Scott provided an example of why it’s important to have a policy when asking ChatGPT: “Establishing an AI marketing policy is paramount for any organization navigating the dynamic landscape of modern business. AI has revolutionized marketing strategies by enabling precise targeting, personalized communication, and data-driven decision-making. A well-defined AI marketing policy provides a framework for harnessing the power of artificial intelligence ethically and effectively. It ensures compliance with regulations, protects consumer privacy, and mitigates risks associated with data misuse. Moreover, a robust AI marketing policy fosters trust among stakeholders, enhancing brand reputation and customer loyalty. By aligning AI initiatives with organizational goals and values, businesses can optimize resource allocation, streamline processes, and gain a competitive edge in the market. In essence, establishing an AI marketing policy is not just a strategic imperative but a moral obligation in the era of data-driven marketing.”
Scott will work to create a policy for the Executive Committee to review in the coming months.
V.  Other
· Board Meeting – Tuesday, April 16 at noon, Muirfield Village

· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, May 8 at 4 p.m., Tucci’s
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
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